Charles Krafft
8300 Waverly Rd.

Owings, MD  20736

chaskrafft@comcast.net
8/29/2011

Sailor’s Tailor

1480 West Spring Valley – Paintersville Rd.

Spring Valley, OH  45370

Dear Bob,

Enclosed is a Penguin Mooring cover which was purchased by Richard Fraenkel in 1999.  He sold his boat shortly after purchasing the cover and stored  it, unopened in the box, until he recently donated it to the Penguin Class.  In trying to fit it to one of the many Penguins I have, I found that the location of the mast is too far aft.  Per our phone discussion, I did make some measurements with the cover on the boat(s).  My intent is to get it to fit at least one boat, but I thought I would provide you with data from the different boats I have, so you would have data points for what other Penguins are likely to need.

I made measurements on three boats, the first is a Horner with the mast in the traditional position.  The second is a Burtis fiberglas Penguin, which has the mast about 4” further forward, and has wider rails, and the third is an Austin wooden Penguin, which has the mast moved forward, similar to the position in the Burtis.

The cover fits the Horner Penguin if the mast is not in place, however  the hole for the mast is about 6 inches aft of where the mast is in the boat.
	Measurement
	Horner  (classic wood)
	Burtis (mod. Fiberglas)
	Austin (wood, mast fwd.)

	Bow to center of mast
	25 ½”
	22”
	22”

	Bow to side stay
	38”
	34”
	38 ½”

	Distance across at shrouds
	36 ½”
	37”
	37”

	Aft face of mast at boom elevation position to corner of transom
	115”
	120”
	(not measured)


This cover will not be used on the Burtis, however the boom on the Burtis does not reach the transom (it was cut off just past the 8’ 8” band to save weight).  Any arrangement to use the mooring cover on this boat would have to have some other means of support the cover at the transom.  On the Burtis, the shroud slots are too far aft.

As we discussed, I believe adding material after the mast hole should work.  There will be extra material in the bow, but I think this can be drawn tight.  

Please let me know if you need additional info.  I will e-mail some pictures shortly.

Regards,

Charles Krafft

